
  
 

Memorandum 
 
 

 

To: Princeton City Council 
 

From: Chief Ron Lawrence and Chief Todd Frederick 

Date: 0 4 / 0 7 / 2 0 2 0 

Regarding: Birthday Salute 

Mr. Mayor and City Council, 

During this time of “stay home” ordered by Governor Walz, many kids are not able to celebrate their 
birthday’s with friends and family within the City of Princeton and the fire district. Chief Frederick and I 
would like to get approval from the council to drive by the kid’s house when they have their birthday with 
our lights and sirens on for the kids. We are calling this “The Birthday Salute”. We will be working through 
logistics of the events this week. 

 

We will be available for any questions. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you 
 
 

 
Chief Ron Lawrence Chief Todd Frederick 


